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 January 28, 2025 
 
To: All TVRHA tenants 
 
Re: OMB memorandum M-25-13 
 
On January 27, 2025, the Office of Management & Budget (OMB) issued a memorandum directing all Federal 
agencies to temporarily pause all activities related to obligation or disbursement of all Federal Financial 
assistance.  However, we have just received information in the form of an FAQ from OMB, which clearly states 
the following information: 
 

1. Any program not implicated by the President’s Executive Orders is not subject to the pause.   
2. The pause does not apply across-the-board.  It is expressly limited to programs, projects, and activities 

implicated by the President’s Executive Orders… 
3. Funds for small businesses, farmers, pell grants, head start, RENTAL ASSISTANCE, and other similar 

programs will not be paused. 
 
I have included the FAQ from OMB for reference as an attachment to this letter. 
 
We have received confirmation from HUD that the Tenant Based Rental Assistance (HCV program) and Project 
Based Rental Assistance programs will be funded in February and are not subject to the pause.  It appears that 
the pause will apply only to those programs implicated by the President’s Executive Orders per the referenced 
FAQ above from OMB.  The FAQ also references that the pause will not apply to rental assistance as well.  The 
information contained in this memorandum is the most up to date information that is available.  However, as 
more information becomes available, it will be sent to all stakeholders.        
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
M. Jason Spencer 
Executive Director 
Tennessee Valley Regional Housing Authority 
 
CC: File 
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